
Minutes of runLawrence meeting, April 13, 2025, Sunflower Outdoor & Bike 
 
Present:  Annette McDonald, Kent McDonald, Gene Wee, Becky McClure, Heather Krase-Minnick, 
Matt O'Reilly, Molly Wood, Dee Boeck 
 
Upon review of the May minutes and motion to approve by Gene and seconded by Becky, the 
minutes as submitted were unanimously approved. 
 
Gene presented the treasurer's report which was likewise approved unanimously after motion by 
Heather and second by Dee. 
 
On to discussion of T-Day issues.  We will be using a volunteer waiver this year.  Becky submitted a 
new waiver the bicycle club drafted this year as an example.  Gene will review that as well as the 
RRCA recommended waiver. 
 
Gene reported progress with the necessary insurance and city requirements to obtain the use of 
Woodlawn School and City permits. 
 
There was discussion regarding trying to find new directors for the T-Day 5K.  A couple 
promising prospects have fallen through.  Everyone was urged to come up with possible 
prospects.  It was suggested that a mass e-mail be sent out as well.  It was determined that we 
could pay a salary to a director and anyone interested should contact Gene or Dee.  Heather 
indicated a possible interest a couple years down the road, but not now. 
 
Samples from two local vendors for beanie-type caps for our swag this year were passed around 
and discussed.  Four or five samples were passed around and the majority agreed on two versions 
from Holman.  It was noted that all these caps are made in a country subject to the new increased 
tariffs and Gene will check with the suppliers on whether that will affect the cost. 
 
Several members reported on recent races they have attended:  Molly, Becky and Dee on the DC 
Cherry Blossom 10 Mile, Matt on the Flint Hills Gravel 21K Run at Americus , KS.  Some plan to run 
the KU Relays Open 5K. 
 
It was agreed we will try to hold our next meeting outdoors at South Park, weather permitting.  
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
Dee Boeck 
Secretary 
 


